Staff Senate Meeting

October 20, 2005
Attendees:   Dana Burbank, Bridgett Garner, Susan Glasso, Sue Jeffreys, Audrey Mitchell, Angie Pickens,  Brad Peeden, Sandra Poole, Stephen Putman, and Debbie Thornton.
Absentees:  William (Butch) Beavers and Logan Key. 
The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Brad Peeden, President. 

S. Poole moved to approve the agenda, and S. Glasso seconded.  The vote for approval was unanimous.
There were suggested changes to both the 9/13/05 and 9/15/05 minutes.  After the minutes were amended, the motion to approve the minutes was made by A. Pickens.  A. Mitchell seconded and the vote to approve was unanimous.
Old Business:  
· A subcommittee made up of B. Garner, S. Glasso, B. Peeden, S. Poole, and S. Putman is currently working on the staff recognition issue.  

· B. Peeden stated that he had been informed that a photo notification that students had been banned from campus might be a violation of FERPA (Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act).   S. Poole and A. Mitchell agreed to draft a letter regarding this issue.

· D. Burbank, S. Poole and S. Putman agreed to draft a letter regarding the university tuition remission policy to send forward to Shared Governance.  

New Business:  

· Several senators made mention of the fact that HRAA created a new position (Assistant Director of Human Resources).  After discussion, it was decided that there would be a special called meeting to further review the procedures outlined in the Staff and Service Employees’ Personnel Handbook  regarding such actions.  The called meeting will be at 1:30 pm on Thursday, October 27, 2005 in Stevens Hall 416.
· A senator suggested that B. Peeden schedule a monthly meeting with President Cale in order to keep up to date on campus issues.  

· A. Pickens had three (3) issues that her constituents asked her to bring forward:

· In a recent newspaper article, President Cale was quoted as attributing the record enrollment number to faculty members and the Admission office.  Was the President misquoted or did he fail to acknowledge other staff?  
· Why is there no staff involvement with convocation?
· Why can’t staff accomplishments be acknowledged in the Campus Communications?

· A senator asked for clarification on the policy about contacting the president regarding campus issues.  

The meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m. The next scheduled meeting is November 17th at 9:00 in Stevens Hall 416.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Dana Burbank.   

